Industries EDM 
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Please see below a communication relating to progressing Industries provision within stage 3 and 4 regimes.
NTUS unions have raised some concerns about some additional workshops being opened under stage 3 regimes without consultation with trade union colleagues.  Whilst there is a review of stage 3 and 4 regimes being undertaken by the Covid Regimes and Ops guidance team, the published EDM for stage 3 currently remains in place where only essential workshops should be open..
What is deemed essential needs to be identified by the Governor and PGD and must be informed by PSPI/NFN. These organisations will advise on how best to consider national requirements and contracts when re-establishing prison industries.
Where prisons have already had an RRMP approved for industries and are looking to restart additional “essential” work spaces, in variation from the currently agreed resource and operating procedures, Governors must consult locally with the recognised trade union (PCS Union for all industries workshops), or with the national SPOC where no local rep is in place, and seek authority through the PGD. 

